Appendix 5

Methodology for Forecasting Numbers on Roll

The figures were calculated following recognised best practice, and in line with similar calculations done at other local education authorities, as follows:-

Salford Primary School Projected Population Figures for the period 2003 to 2010 were calculated using an aggregation of:

· School Number On Roll

· For each school take the actual Number On Roll for each year from 1998 to 2002

· Using linear trending, trend the figures forwards for 2003 to 2010

· School Cohort Survival

· For each school, take the actual Number On Roll for each year group for each academic year from 1992 to 2001 – Reception numbers predicted from 1992 to 2002 data using a weighted combination of linear trend and five-year average. 

· Calculate the five-year average of pupils in each year group that remain at the school in the next year group in the following academic year

· Using linear trending, trend the figures forwards for 2003 to 2010

· Salford Population

· Using Office of National Statistics estimated Salford population figures for 1996 to 2002 (figures are from the 2000-based subnational population figures based on the 2001 census)

· For each school, calculate the Number On Roll as a percentage of the total Salford population.

· Using linear trending, trend the figures forwards for 2003 to 2010

To arrive at the weightings that should be used to aggregate the three methods outlined above, it was decided to take actual school population figures for the five years 1998 to 2002 as a starting point, and to apply weightings to the above three methods which give the best fit when compared back to the historic data.

Applying the following weightings gave the best fit:

(1) Number On Roll


20%

(2) Cohort Survival


50%

(3) Salford Population

30%

Projections for 2003 to 2010 were therefore made on this basis. 

The following data was not included:

Housing Developments – there is no definitive dataset to which pupil ratios 

could be applied.

Impact Of Regeneration – there is no definitive dataset to which pupil ratios 

could be applied.

Birth Registrations – the most recent analysis (2001) showed no relationship to 

school intake.

